
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                                 
October 29, 2010          
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Warren Ploeger, 
Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  
County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
PAYMENT OF CLAIMS  
The October 29, 2010 month-end claims were approved as follows:  

001 General $120,147.09 
103 Road & Bridge 65,039.75 
121 Health 15,362.50 
123 Historical Society 1,666.66 
125 Employee Benefit 42,869.37 
127 Election 1,593.57 
129 Extension 7,233.17 
131 Mental Health 5,833.33 
133 Mental Retardation 2,254.33 
135 Cap Improve Fund 16,290.65 
143 Appraiser 671.88 
145 Ambulance 7,916.66 
147 Noxious Weed 9,452.17 
152 Sheriff Drug Forfeiture 74.17 
155 Diversion 474.00 
157 911 3,156.45 
164 Fed Match 94.84 
165 ACC 4,205.54 
166 CC123 1,315.00 
167 JJCR 5,292.79 
168 JJPR 331.07 
169 Fed ACE  284.53 
201 Services for Elderly 3,923.56 
211 Solid Waste 62,608.82 
909 Payroll 1,108.64 
915 Court Trustee 2,164.83 
 Total                              $381,365.37 

 
SHERIFF  
Deputy Sheriff Doug Brammer presented bills for the 911 Grant. Brammer will look into payment options.   
 
SENIOR CITIZENS CENTER 
Kathleen Haag, Hiawatha resident, requested that meals be served 5 days a week at the Hiawatha Senior Center. County 
Attorney Kevin Hill discussed liability insurance at the building. Warren Ploeger suggested serving meals for 2 days a 
week to see how the participation goes. Steve Ward, Services for the Elderly Director, will discuss the possibility with the 
Hiawatha Community Hospital, of  providing the meals to the Senior Center. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the October 25, 2010 minutes. Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion carried.  
 
JOHN MATALONE  



John Matalone, Brown County’s Insurance Broker, presented the health insurance bid from Principal Life Insurance, Blue 
Cross and Blue Shield, United Health Care, and Humana.  PCHS and Coventry declined to submit a quote for 2011.  The 
policies benefit packages were reviewed in detail.  Various options for coverage were discussed. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:44 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday November 1, 2010. 
 
 


